Proposal to TBI Admin meeting 6 November  2019

Major upgrade of TBI website

Background


The current website was built some years ago (I don't know exactly when), and looks dated.  We have made some attempts improve it within the last year or so, by making it 'responsive' to the device on which it is viewed, and thereby more accessible to smartphone and tablet users, and by re-designing the Home page to use more images and less text.  But the basic design of small text on a green background compares unfavourably with the much bolder and lighter look of most modern sites.
Plexus' view


Jamie Pond at Plexus Media who created and maintain the website, has suggested for some time that the website requires a major upgrade.  He reiterated this suggestion when we corresponded about a minor problem last week, and I said that I agreed and would put a proposal to this meeting.
Upgrade options

Jamie suggested two possibilities, using either Plexus' own 'content management system' (CMS) or the well-established and popular Wordpress platform.

"If we rebuilt the website, it could be done again using our own in-house CMS or Wordpress. You would get much more functionality and a website which more readily allows users to participate from Wordpress. That would mean a forum which was easy to use, a business directory that encouraged users to sign up, the possibility of content only available to members and lots of additional functionality available easily. However, and this is a big caveat, it would be a big change for you as an administrator. If you editing the website was the main concern, using our own in-house CMS would be the better option (but there wouldn't be a forum and I would still need to custom write any other functionality). If TBI had the funding I would urge you to consider having the website rebuilt."


Which system to use is obviously an important decision, and not an easy one.  I did some work with Wordpress some time ago, but do not remember much about it, and would have to find some way of working on a sample site before I would be happy making that decision.  Any input from directors on this would be welcome.

Cost and timescale

I hope to have information on these at the meeting on Wednesday, or in an update of this paper before then.  On the basis of what can only at this stage be very approximate figures, I would ask the meeting to approve the upgrade and the necessary expenditure in principle, and to authorise me to engage in further discussions with Jamie about the details.
Upgrade and website help

I am currently, very gently, discussing with Kate Clark the possibility of her helping me with maintaining the website.  When I asked for her honest opinion of it as it is at present, she said that it looked out of date, and I have a faint hope therefore that being involved in the building of  a new website might be more attractive to her than performing life support on an old one.  If that were to lead to her becoming seriously involved TBI would benefit and I would be highly delighted.
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